SAS Board Minutes
Feb. 28, 2023 regular Board meeting
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Mike Williams, Jenny Ammon, Michael Babbitt, Laurie Buswell
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

Minutes from January regular meeting: Tim noted a couple of typos and Laurie said the amount Silver Falls owed for nest box kits (now paid) was $1,250. Mike moved approval of minutes as corrected. Carolyn seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
National Audubon report review – Tim had sent to Board but will resend. The report is a summary of annual activity but also asks for goals. He has shared his list and asked Board to review.
IRS 990 tax return – IRS requests Board review and Tim will resend so Board can look through it.

Proposed goals – Tim will resend email with the tax and Audubon report documents. One goal Audubon asked about is if SAS has an Equity, Diversity, Inclusivity and Belonging document. SAS has done a diversity statement and a Black Lives Matter statement. But follow-up is needed. *Action item: Michael agreed to write a draft Equity statement. Jenny said just a statement – “words” – will not do. The implementation step must be in place. 
Discussion followed as to how to move forward. Another goal Tim listed was creating a series of summer and fall bilingual activities. It was noted that there are active Hispanic groups in the area. Vive Northwest, Jorge Guzman executive, is seeking partners for bilingual hikes, a good fit for SAS. Tim would like to find a bilingual volunteer who can help organize bilingual activities. SAS might even offer a stipend.
Tim wants to contact David Craig at Willamette about the possibility of one of his students being able to partner with SAS on this. He will keep trying – David is on sabbatical. Another possible contact: Suzanna at Luckiamute Watershed Council. Jenny said Suzanna is actively setting up bilingual activities.

Tim said he would like programs but really wants to start with advice on the best ways to move ahead. A bilingual speaker would help build trust in SAS with the Hispanic community. The Latino outreach coordinator at Ankeny Hill has shown that this works. A grant could fund a position, but SAS needs a track record of activities and success first.
As for next steps, Mike said an EDIB statement is aspirational – we need the goals and implementation plan/timeline to fulfill it. Connecting with Viva Northwest would be a start. *Action item: Tim will contact Mr. Guzman and Suzanne Teller as Luckiamute, as well as David Craig. He also would like to follow up with Pedro Olivera at the Latino Chamber of Commerce board.
Another follow-up item from previous meetings is the land acknowledgement statement regarding the original occupants of the Willamette Valley lands.*Action item: Michael will work on a draft to review at the next meeting.

Tim said we need at least one activity a month in the summer or more to have sustained visibility in this area. He will make this a priority and asked the Board to help. It needs to be a major initiative.
Mike suggested that it might be advisable to look at the budget and see if we can make this a solid, funded commitment. Jenny noted that getting partner group advice is necessary and marketing of any activities is a must. 
Other potential contacts suggested: Laurie Aguirre; Emily Parent at North High School; and Brenda Sanchez at Marion Soil and Water Conservation District.
Other goals Tim listed include an expanded number of events SAS gets involved in, including events for Latino families. Another is to design an inter-active game to help engage people at events. A Guess the Nest game is being prepared to use at the Yard/Garden show. Carolyn suggest bird migration as another topic that seems to fascinate people.;

Audubon name change – Tim had just shared an email from Portland Audubon that it has decided to change its name in accordance with word from National Audubon that it is contemplating dropping Audubon because of controversy around John Audubon’s racist history. Oregon Audubon Council has a FAQ sheet he will share.
Michael said in starting on the land acknowledgement statement and how to address the name change, he struggled with how to explain that SAS would NOT change.

The consensus was not to move ahead until we hear what National is doing. Any name change should reflect National’s choice in some way, if they do decide to change. It’s a national brand that local chapters have been associated with for years. 

It was suggested that we invite membership to participate in choosing a new name as a way to engage them. 

*Action item: Board is asked to read the statements from Portland Audubon and share reactions via email.
It was agreed that a change will be difficult and expensive. 

*Action item: Michael to create an SAS response for Board to use in answering questions.
Tim listed more goals he proposed as part of report to National Audubon:
· Recruit Board members – look for proficiency in accounting, community outreach and volunteer coordination

· Latino engagement  --create summer and fall bilingual activities

· Recruit a bilingual naturalist/educator to develop and market programs

· Design activities to engage people at events – work being done on the Guess the Nest game.

· Member recruitment

· Send personal thank yous to major donors.

Group discussed setting up a Board get-together to write thank you cards – maybe at Willamette Valley Vineyards. Date to be chosen.
Financial Report
Budget – Tim went through budget proposal he’s prepared, showing $35,850 in estimated donations, compared with year-end of $39,368 for 2021-22. His projected unrestricted income is $50202, a little less than last year’s $53,094. He is projecting $46,818 in unrestricted expense, for a surplus of $3,383, half or last year’s surplus. Michael asked about adjustments for inflation and Tim said he’d taken that into account
Laurie mentioned that a change in membership fee may be needed because of increasing fees for the mailed Kestrel. 

Under restricted expense, Tim noted the $15,000 set-aside for the ranger position that’s being recruited. As for the Dave Marshall classroom, we have a $300,000 estimate from Dalke and a $46,000 estimate from Carlson Veit architects. The latter is being negotiated and we hope to lower it. 

The Nature Center funds show $460,000 for Dave Marshall; $9,000 from the Morrison Family Foundation for the Education Nodes; $2,500 left from Marion Soil and Water Conservation District for the pollinator garden signs; $9,000 from Oregon Community Foundation fund interest for Wi-Fi and other operational expenses at the Center.

Tim asked the Board to review the document with an eye to approval at the March meeting. He will send the January financials when he gets everything assembled.

Updates

Office – Laurie said it’s busy with many donations and membership renewals coming in. She’s also busy with end-of-year donation/tax letters.
Kestrel – Mike said he’s taking some of the Kestrel distribution work from Laurie.

Ordering items for Yard/Garden – Mike is getting more stickers for the show. Hats also need to be reordered. Discussed quantities given possibility that the logo would change if name change becomes reality. Tim said we just need sage and 20 would be fine if we can order that few and still get a reasonable price.

Upcoming activities
March 16 – Mike Unger presentation on hummingbirds at Silverton Senior Center

March 24-26 -- Yard/Garden show in Jackman-Long building at the Fairgrounds. Volunteers can sign up for shifts online. We will have the Name the Nest game and Michael is ordering books and other materials. He will handle the accounting this year.

April 22 – Co-sponsor Earth Day event at Keizer Rapids Park. SAS will lead bird walks and have a booth.

May 5-6 – Oregon Master Gardeners event at state fairgrounds. SAS will have a table/booth
May 7 – Mike Unger workshop at AHNC on dragonflies and damsel flies. Hybrid Zoom and in-person; $10 registration
May 13 – Migratory Bird Day at AHNC. SAS will lead bird walks and have two table talks.

June – West Salem Rotary presentation on hummingbirds by Mike Unger

Aug. 12 – Englewood Festival
December – Silver Falls State Park Holiday celebration nest box event

